Cumbria Local Authorities Strategic Board

(CLASB)

Notes of the Meeting held on Friday 8 December, 2006 at 10.00am

Present:
Councillor Jim Musgrave
Allerdale Borough Council


Gillian Bishop
Allerdale Borough Council


Councillor Bill Joughlin
Barrow Borough Council


Tom Campbell
Barrow Borough Council


Councillor Mike Mitchelson
Carlisle City Council


Jason Gooding (sub)
Carlisle City Council


Liam Murphy
Copeland Borough Council


Councillor Tim Stoddart 
Cumbria County Council


Anthony Gardner (sub)
Cumbria County Council


Councillor Colin Nineham
Eden District Council


Ian Bruce
Eden District Council


Ruth Atkinson (Item 1 only)
Eden District Council


Councillor Andy Shine
South Lakeland District Council


Mike Jones
South Lakeland District Council


Bob Cartwright
Lake District National Park Authority


Yvonne Parkes (Minutes)



Action

1.
Apologies

David Thornton, Lake District National Park Authority

Peter Stybelski, Cumbria County Council

Elaine Woodburn, Copeland Borough Council

Maggie Mooney, Carlisle City Council




2.
White Paper Briefing/Discussion

Brian Stevenson of GONW gave an outline of the White paper in particular the Role of Members in the new framework between Local and Central Government.  There followed a discussion and questions from the group: Brian agreed to seek further information on the implementation of unitary councils, parish/ town councils within a unitary authority and public consultation and bids for unitary status.
BS

3.
Concessionary Fares

Graham Whiteley updated the group on progress to date with six districts on the NOW Card delivery system.  Blackpool is now live and Cumbria is due to go live in March 2007.  The Wayfarer system he explained was bespoke to each operator/alternative system being worked on for the remaining operators which will be rolled out more quickly.  Technology is challenging (ITSO) Next year hope to have live data by 2nd quarter.  

Members brought to his attention the problems with fares between stages.  Another issue is return fares, where there is a discount on return fares but some areas cannot purchase return tickets.  Needs to be re-visited when it goes live. 




4.
Minutes of Last meeting (6 October 2006)

These were approved.


5.
Matters Arising from the Notes

None.


6.
County Council Budget Proposals for 2007-08 onwards

Budget Proposals have been distributed to all Districts.  There is a £2.4 million deficit.  Wide consultation is in process.  The County welcomed comments from districts during the consultation period.
All

7
Local Area Agreement

Anthony Gardner reported on progress: they have continued to meet with GONW who seem to be slightly contradictory.  Several areas need strengthening - particularly environment.  Key date is 20 December for feedback to GONW.  Progressing well, confident it will be good submission.


8
Cumbria Pensions Committee

The committee sought nomination of a member.  Membership comprises ten members, eight of whom are County Councillors and meet four times a year.

Volunteers/nominations by end of month to Ian.
All

9
ACE update

Discussion took place on the funding and the use of the protocol for Sharing Costs.  It was agreed that the steering group would further consider the way forward.


10
Shared Services Agenda - Alan Cook

Unfortunately the papers regarding this item were not distributed prior to the meeting and were not available at the time.  Alan gave an overview to the meeting.


11
Developing a Cumbrian response to the Olympics 2012 Opportunity

Looking for a district representative.  Nomination from SLDC - Brendan Jameson. If he is not willing to participate, Jim Musgrave volunteered.  Agreed that Brendan should be asked.

Agreed that if Brendan is unwilling, Jim would be a representative instead.





The meeting closed at 12 noon.


